PPCA General Meeting May 12th, 2003

     President, Karl Gloeckner, opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  He asked members if they had any concerns on their minds that they would like to bring up.  John Meister opened the topic of street safety on SE 23rd Street.  Police Officer, John Conti, attended the meeting and noted the traffic concerns on that street.  Other members brought up other problem areas such as SE 21st and SE 20th (north and south of the park.)  Karl and Susan stated how people “blow off” stop signs constantly.  The Officer said he would forward this to the traffic division.  Truck traffic is also horrendous throughout the area.  Ray Dettmann stated that this problem has been an issue for many years and is only worsening.  

     Next on the agenda was the Treasurer’s report given by Susan Gloeckner.  She gave a quick update.  After the membership had a moment to look over the report John Meister made a motion to approve with Karl’s second.  Passed unopposed.

    The secretary’s report followed.  Jan Meister asked the members to take a few minutes to read through it.  John Meister made the motion to approve the minutes with Susan’s second.  Passed unopposed.  

     An update was given by Jan and Susan on the Recycle Corps Cajun Festival volunteer booth.  Susan stated to the membership the total hours and days that she and Jan worked the booth at 18 hours each.  These hours will translate into dollars for PPCA at the end of the year. 

     Next Susan and Jan gave an update on the BCIP workshop.  Susan told the membership about the new changes to the program and how those changes would improve it.  Jan gave a bit of an update on the NCIP program as well.  The City has increased the funds for NCIP this year.  Please see any Board member if you have any ideas for either of these programs.

     Karl gave an update on the Downtown Master Plan that he attended.  The city is looking at mass transit and other various issues and concerns.  If you would like details please see Karl.

     Karl next gave an update on the airport expansion and the resurfacing of runways.  He requested a noise impact study and how it would impact our area.  Hopefully he will receive this report for the membership in the near future.  

     Next on the agenda was an update on the Arbor Day/Tree Canopy event that Karl, Susan and Jan attended.  Karl told the members how they can get free trees for our area for public right of ways such as swale areas and medians.  He stated the concerns of the lack of tree canopy and how the City is going to deal with this situation.  Please see Karl, Susan or Jan if you are interested in helping.

     Under New Business:

Russ Gagliano gave an update on the proposed vacation of a portion of Flagler St.  This would help increase much needed parking for the Antique Car Museum.  This parking would only be used at night for evening events.  The City, not the Antique Car Museum, requested this vacation.  Russ will give an update at a future meeting.  

     A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Susan with Ray Dettmann’s second at 8:05 pm.

